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Associated: Vendor, 

Opener: , 

Associated II: , External:

TargetDate: 9/28/2022

IR Number(s): multiple

Completed: 8/3/2022

Confirm on:

Description:

Initiated: 7/27/2022

Section:

Notes:

Class:

Toxicology

Date
7/27/2022

Comments
Meeting held with Tox Supervisor Gallegos, Tox personnel, QA team and Administrator Wolf.

Discussed spike in DFE occur ences and potential sources.

Determined that the presence of DFE (when at a trace level) cannot be excluded as an 
artifact related to the tube or from the manufacturing process.   The artifact level 
occurrences were all isolated to a single blood kit lot number.  The potential for an internal 
source introducing DFE during analysis was eliminated based on additional testing with the 
laboratory.

Determined that the risk for the presence of DFE in evidentiary samples being unrelated to 
the subject is too high to draw a conclusion as to the source.  Report statements for items 
with occurrences of DFE in artifact levels found in vials with the lot number will be limited to 
noting the presence only of DFE but no inference as to the source.

Police supply was notified and recalled all unused kits with the suspected lot number. The 
preventative removal of the vials form use will mitigate risk to additional occurrences.

The vendor was also notified of the issue and was unable to provide any additional 
information.

Preventative actions complete.  Closure pending release of affected reports.

Related cases include:

2022-00000713532
2022-00000771106
2022-00000796400
2022-00000809109
2022-00000809423
2022-00000809500
2022-00000809746
2022-00000818681
2022-00000840503
2022-00000846635
2022-00000854699
2022-00000898983
2022-00000914044
2022-00000914945
2022-00000977240
2022-00000977575
2022-00000985772
2022-00000992102
2022-00001004865
2022-00001094894

8/2/2022 Meeting held with members of City of Phoenix Prosecutors office and Toxicology and QA 
staff.  Discussed 20 cases and provided background.  Provided list of 20 reports via email.

A spike in DFE occur ences related to a single lot presents a preventative action opportunity to 
evaluate potential sources.
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8/3/2022

8/3/2022

Tox Supv Gallegos notified MCAO representatives and provided list of affected reports.

Notification received from Tox Supv Gallegos that all related reports have been finalized.

Preventative actions substantially complete.

Research into spike of DFE occur ences related to a single lot strongly indicates the trace or 
artifact level presence of DFE cannot be attributed to the individual. The kit supplier was 
contacted and replied that they are contacting the manufacturing plant, no followup response 
received to date.

Customers (traffic bureau, MCAO, City of Phoenix) were notified and actions taken to 
address the reporting language to prevent an unwarranted conclusion being drawn.

Any additional customer notifications or actions to be taken as necessary or applicable. 

Closed.

Analyst (if applicable) Date

Supervisor or Technical Lead (if applicable) Date

Quality Manager Date

Lab Administrator Date

Assistant Administrator Date

Assistant Quality Manager Date
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Assistant Quality Manager

08/03/2022

NA
nalyst (if applicable)

08/03/2022
Supervisor or Technical Lead (if applicable

Assistant Administrator

A51334 8/3/2022

Q

Lab Administrator

Quality Manager

ABA for JW 08/03/2022


































